
SUP-2503-0015: 1401 Summer Breeze Court's Request for Accessory Structure Variance

From: A Wallace
Sent: Monday, April 28, 2025 4:33 PM
To: Armin Mizani; Shannon Dubberly; Greg Will; Karen Brennan; Tag Green;

Christopher Whatley; Ross McMullin
Cc: Community Development
Subject: SUP-2503-0015: 1401 Summer Breeze Court's Request for Accessory

Structure Variance

Dear Mayor and City Council,

Thank you for your service to our community. I’m writing to share a few thoughts regarding the request
for a 1,080-square-foot detached accessory structure at 1401 Summer Breeze Court, which as of today is
set for the May 20th agenda.

Regarding the 5-foot setback variance—a 50% reduction from 15 to 10 feet—while I recognize that a
financial investment has already been made in this project, I respectfully ask that it be evaluated as if
construction had not yet begun. Doing so encourages a culture of seeking permission—not
forgiveness—and sets a healthy precedent, particularly when a variance may affect neighboring
properties.

Regarding the size of the structure, would the Council consider asking whether it could be reduced to
more closely align with the 50% accessory structure limit (currently proposed at 58.9%, or 1,369 sq. ft. of
2,323 sq. ft.)? The applicant cites current and future storage needs—including children’s toys,
equipment, and a boat—but they also have an existing garage and carport. How much of the new
structure has a defined use today, and could the proposed excess be considered excessive? Given the
neighbor’s drainage concerns shared during Planning & Zoning on 4/22/2025, the total footprint—and
its potential impact on water absorption and runoff—seems relevant to double check before approval.

Regarding the front-facing orientation, I understand this may be permitted under current code for
properties platted before 1992. While I’m not requesting any change related to this particular SUP vote,
I kindly suggest the City consider revisiting this provision for the future. In neighborhoods like this
one—where side-entry garages are the consistent design—it may be worth re-evaluating whether
prominent, front-facing accessory structures align with the established character of the area and others
with similar layouts

I share the City’s interest in thoughtful development and preserving neighborhood integrity. Thank you
for your time and attention to these considerations.

Sincerely,
Ashley
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